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OFFICE OF SELECTMEN

Post Office Box 487

Marlborough, New Hampshire 03455-0487

“Equal Opportunity Employer”

 Telephone (603) 876-3751
                            Fax (603) 876-3313            

 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.orgWebsite:  www.marlboroughnh.org
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

November 13, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator, Brian Tarr, Public Works Director and Anthony Cavaliere, Water Superintendent.  
Mr. Tarr informed the Board that the new sander has been installed. He went on to bring the Board up to date on ongoing projects.  
Mrs. Paight explained to Mr. Tarr the issue raised at last week’s meeting by Mr. Metcalf about numerous vehicles turning around on his property.  Mrs. Paight drove over to the property and said that there seemed to be sufficient signage warning to keep out and the private property was clearly identified.  Mr. Tarr believes that the current signage is sufficient but he will take a look at the shop to see if he has a dead end sign.

The Board was given a memo prepared by Mrs. Smith regarding the Asset Management Grant along with Mr. Cavaliere’s responses to the questions and concerns raised.  Mr. Cavaliere said that there was in fact a 90 day deadline for Underwood Engineering to complete their report, which has passed.  It has since been agreed that Underwood would not get paid until the project was complete, they are almost done.  Underwood Engineering has asset inventories, lists of infrastructure, columns of criticality, and estimated costs.  Mr. Cavaliere will check with them as to the timing of the public hearing.  The Board asked Mr. Cavaliere to look into the potential funding sources needed to implement the plan, specifically the $ 1,250,000 FY 2017 Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund.
The Board of Selectmen congratulated Mr. Cavaliere on passing his courses; he will now officially be able to take over management of the water system.

Mr. Tarr and Mr. Cavaliere left the meeting at 7:07 pm.

Chairman Harris made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session under NH RSA 91-A:3, II(b) for the hiring of any person as a public employee, seconded by Mrs. Paight. Roll Call Vote to enter nonpublic session

Beverly Harris

Yes

Gina Paight

Yes

Jane Pitt

Yes

Motion passed.  Entered nonpublic session at 7:09 pm

Public session reconvened at 8:02 pm. 
Ms. Pitt made a motion to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session, seconded by Mrs. Paight; because it is determined that divulgence of this information likely would render a proposed action ineffective.
Roll Call Vote to seal minutes

Beverly Harris

Yes

Gina Paight

Yes

Jane Pitt

Yes

Motion passed

Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded a motion to authorize Attorney Michael Courtney of Upton & Hatfield, LLP to negotiate a settlement with Fairpoint for the 2016 tax abatement case, at the recommended value and try to get a waiver of the interest, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to authorize Chairman Harris to act on behalf of the Board of Selectmen to execute the three year contract, with escape clause, with Fairpoint for telephone and internet services, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to amend the Town’s Petition for License, Utility Poles/Underground Conduit as discussed at last week’s meeting, vote to approve was unanimous.
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded a motion to approve both the public hearing and regular session minutes of November 6, 2017, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $7,375.57 and the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $2,799.27 vote to approve was unanimous.

The following documents were signed:



Building Permits:
Map 01 Lot 028-additional porch work
Map 13 Lot 113

Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm. 




Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator

The Town of Marlborough prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 

sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, marital or family status.

The Town of Marlborough is an equal opportunity employer.


